
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES (ZOOM) 

JULY 2, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Ed Taylor with prayer and the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Kyle Broussard reported that there was no word yet about grants submitted. 

Jimmy Fontenot contacted Kevin Meche at Rayne Sign for the plexiglass cubicles to be built and 

installed at the library in Rayne.    

Jimmy Fontenot also reported that there is a need for covering at the tennis courts east of 

Armstrong Middle School.  The estimated cost would be about $8,000.00 for four covers.  He 

will research further and report to club. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that Kyle, Rose and herself recorded a reading of Josh the Baby Otter at 

the Rayne Library on June 22, 2020.  The library will broadcast the recording on July 13, 2020 

from their website.  She also reported that Phyllis, Kyle and herself filled 150 bags with books, 

color sheets and stickers that will be available for pick-up at all 7 Acadia Parish branches of the 

Acadia Parish Public Library. 

Michelle Veillon reported that she had no update from the nursing home about the 

decontaminating machine. 

Cynthia Oliver mentioned that the Rotary Club of Rayne was recognized by the Rayne Chamber 

of Commerce at the Chamber After Hours on Tuesday, June 30, 2020.   Rainbow the Frog was 

placed in our club’s care for the quarter. 

Natasha Domalgaski introduced Even St. Julien, Teen Reporter as our speaker. 

Bob Landry made a motion to adjourn.  Jimmy Fontenot seconded the motion and the motion 

carried. 

 

 


